
 
 

Stow Police Department Page: 1 
Dispatch Log  From: 10/16/2023  Thru: 10/22/2023     0000 – 2359 

 
For Date: 10/16/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0039 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0044 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                0119 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S21 prepared audio files for court. 
 

 
                0144 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0548 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0807 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

TOP SPEED 26MPH 
 

 
                0833 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0834 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0843 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Call direct to the the FD reporting a hole with water in it.  
Police and fire responding. Area checked water was from an  
irrigation system.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-874-IN 
 
                0849 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                0924 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                1030 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUMMERHILL RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting mutual aid. R17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
starting mileage to emerson 0.0 ALS 
 

         Narrative:     
ending mileage 5.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-875-IN 
 
                1033 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S6 assisting walk in party with LTC application.  
 

 
                1144 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     



Walk in party tuning in a found credit card.  
 

 
                1149 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1341 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1349 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a well being check for a Female party who  
made Q5 statments. S6/S7 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 requesting FD for entry. Entry gained at 1403 with damage  
.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party Located in Maynard. S2/S6 spoke with party and offered  
services that were declined.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-174-OF 
 
                1357 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a possible fraud situation.  
 

         Narrative:     
12 will take a report. 23-175-OF 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-175-OF 
 
                1501 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with LTC paperwork. 
 

 
                1519 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1555 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1610 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1613 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports coming home and finding her door had ben  
broken into. See call #23-14100 
 

         Narrative:     
Party spoken to and advised 
 

 
                1626 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requests help for his elderly wife. States she  
has not eaten for a few days and is not doing well. R17  
responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Transported to Emerson. Starting miles 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
Ending Miles 9.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-877-IN 
 
                1736 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 



         Narrative:     
Follow up to call #23-14101 
 

 
                1747 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 367BOXBORO] BOXBORO TOWN LINE - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

10/16/2023 1825 Highest speed observed was 33mph in a posted  
30mph zone. 
 

 
                1834 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1837 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1842 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1850 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1952 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2001 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

10/16/2023 2003 One Asphlund Tree Service truck in upper lot  
with cones around it. 
 

 
                2007 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2025 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2102 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
          Location:    STOW  COMMUNITY PARK 
 
 
For Date: 10/17/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0128 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0153 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                0315 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she is not feeling well and feels like her  
heart is racing. S4 and R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS6 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L3 cancelled ALS6. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient BLS to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 8.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-879-IN 
 
                0906 Road Safety Complaint Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ROBERT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party requesting extra patrol on her roadway. Party  
advised.  
 

 
                0913 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 



         Narrative:     
Caller reporting a barn that has smoke around it. Police and  
fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
area checked nothing found.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-880-IN 
 
                0924 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1029 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    DAWES RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a swan that has not moved in a week and  
believes it should be flying south for the winter . Boxboro  
PD notified. at 1032 
 

 
                1045 COURT Services Rendered   
          Location:    [FRA] FRAMINGHAM J.V COURT 
 
                1114 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1150 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - HARVARD RD + KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1248 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 and JDP following up     
 

 
                1303 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

S7/S9 Serving a section 35.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 Transporting to Concord Court S/M 8632.5 at 1409 E/M  
86332.7 at 1431 
 

         Refer To Arrest:    23-50-AR 
            Arrest:    DALLI, FRANCIS JOSEPH      
           Address:    10 WARREN RD Apt. #5   STOW, MA 
               Age:    47 
           Charges:    WARRANT ARREST 
 
                1452 MEDICAL EMERGENCY REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a female party who is  
intoxicated. Police Fire and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
No Fire services.  
 

         Narrative:     
Unwanted female party left residence via Uber.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-176-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-881-IN 
 
                1502 Road Safety Complaint No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting a MV passed another MV on the road. Caller  
advised and S2 notified. 
 

 
                1518 911 Out of Town Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    [CLI] BEACON ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting medical for his wife in clinton.  
Transferred to Clinton 911.  



 
 
                1553 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1623 Patrol Initiated Area Check No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1625 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD + CIRCUIT DR 
         Narrative:     

10/17/2023 1728 Top speed observed was 24mph in a 25mph  
zone. 
 

 
                1627 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    REGENCY - RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1639 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 106] APPLEFIELD FARM - GREAT RD 
 
                1653 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1656 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1701 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller advised PD that he had struck a Deer on Red acre road  
buthas since driven home. S12 will check area for Deer. 
 

 
                1713 COMPLAINT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with Officer regarding on going  
civil matters.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-177-OF 
 
                1756 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

C4RJ Meeting. 
 

 
                1909 ASSIST CITIZEN No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting police presence from her eviction at  
property. Caller advised civil matter, police will not be  
involved. S12 spoke with party. 
 

 
                1920 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1923 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1926 RADAR Services Rendered   
          Location:    WEST ACTON ROAD 
 
                1934 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1934 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY AQUADUCT PARKING AREA - HARVARD RD 
 
                1943 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1958 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 126] MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     



911 caller reports a smoke condition in the area of the  
garages. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 reports smoke is coming from a campfire in the area.  
 

         Narrative:     
L3 reports cooking fire at 34 Samuel prescott. no issues  
found.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-882-IN 
 
                2012 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

No dmv, operator pulled over to look for a hotel.  
 

 
                2031 WELL BEING CHECK REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requested to speak with S3 for private matters. S3  
spoke with RP and Q5 statements were made. S3 sent S12 to  
town beach for a well being check due to RP frequenting that  
area. S12 reports no one found at beach. Report. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-178-OF 
 
                2036 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

CAller report s struck possum that is still alaive. S12  
responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12 dispatched animal and placed in the wood line.  
 

 
                2058 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 176] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2357 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports an unknown party is in his tenants appartment  
and he know his tenant is not home. S5 and S7 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
S5 reports party was friend of the tenant and has  
voluntarily left the residence.  RP advised. 
 

 
 
For Date: 10/18/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0049 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0116 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Could Not Locate   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard reports a failure to stop from Sudbury PD which  
possibly came into stove. S5 and S7 responded and checked  
the area. 
 

 
                0130 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + COMMON RD 
 
                0131 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                0243 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports diffiuclty breathing. S5, R17 and ALS5  
responded. 



 
         Narrative:     

R17 cancelled ALS5. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient BLS to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 7.2 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-883-IN 
 
                0824 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0833 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting callin party with information about a Cat.  
 

 
                0855 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0918 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 30mph. 
 

 
                0921 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUMMERHILLGLENN 
         Narrative:     

Maynard FD requesting mutual aid. 
 

         Narrative:     
Transorting to EH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-884-IN 
 
                1236 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1310 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a well being check. 
 

         Narrative:     
Party spoken to and JDP will follow up.  
 

 
                1448 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1451 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1458 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    236076AC 
         Narrative:     

10/18/2023 1509 Citation issued for speed in a school zone. 
 

       Refer To Accident:    236076AC 
 
                1542 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1544 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

top speed 44mph in 40mph zone, 0 stops 
 

 
                1601 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1618 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 



 
                1623 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180SUDBURY] SUDBURY RD BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1625 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180SUDBURY] SUDBURY RD BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    236233AC 
       Refer To Accident:    236233AC 
 
                1644 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180SUDBURY] SUDBURY RD BRIDGE - SUDBURY RD 
 Refer To Citation:    236269AC 
       Refer To Accident:    236269AC 
 
                1645 MEDICAL EMERGENCY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for flu like symptoms and  
fever. 
 

         Narrative:     
S12/E14/R17/ALS3 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 s/m to Emerson 0.0 at 17:02.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 7.0 at 17:14.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-885-IN 
 
                1647 Community Policing No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1702 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
 
                1707 Patrol Initiated Area Check Services Rendered   
          Location:    THE VILLAGES 
 
                1721 RADAR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1723 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ATHENS ST 
         Narrative:     

caller requesting information on who to contact regarding a  
beaver problem 
 

         Narrative:     
S3 advised caller 
 

 
                1900 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports crashing his motorcycle on the rail trail  
behind 218 sudbury road. 
 

         Narrative:     
S2/S3/S12/C20/R17/ALS3 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
S12 reports securing the gate for the rail trail off of  
Sudbury road.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-65-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-886-IN 
 
                1916 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request lift assist. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-887-IN 
 



                1931 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request well being check on her mother who fell a few  
days ago and is intoxicated. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-179-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-888-IN 
 
                2046 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for 83 y/o male for shakiness  
and bronchitis. 
 

         Narrative:     
Transport to emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-889-IN 
 
                2327 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
 
For Date: 10/19/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0029 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    COMMON RD 
 
                0040 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] LAKE ST 
         Narrative:     

Hudson request ambulance for a 77 yom with difficulty  
breathing. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Marlborough. S/m 0.0 E/m 3.3 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-890-IN 
 
                0222 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0820 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0825 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
 
                0845 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HILLCREST AVE 
 Refer To Citation:    237396AC 
       Refer To Accident:    237396AC 
 
                0940 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1001 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1146 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                1309 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
 
                1312 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1351 DISTURBANCE REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a disturbance due to a minor mva involving  
mirrors. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-180-OF 



 
                1501 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CENTER PL 
 
                1531 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
         Narrative:     

Top speed: 45 
 

 
                1549 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 spoke to party regarding previous report. 
 

 
                1555 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1618 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                1627 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1630 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    238195AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued 
 

       Refer To Accident:    238195AC 
 
                1638 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    238195AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued 
 

       Refer To Accident:    238195AC 
 
                1651 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning 
 

 
                1702 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 492] 33 POMPOSITTICUT - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    238261AC 
         Narrative:     

citation issued.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    238261AC 
 
                1710 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1727 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1729 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + KINGLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

top speed 40mph in 35mph zone 0 stops were mad  
 

 
                1832 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                1902 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports she is locked out of her car and will need to  



leave it in the parking lot overnight. Advised party to let  
Shaws know as well, as it is a private lot. 
 

 
                2122 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2125 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 10/20/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0025 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

smoke alarm going off, no smoke or fire in unit. 
 

         Narrative:     
caller reports she lives in a duplex, unsure if neighboring  
unit is going off. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 and S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
L5 and E14 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
3 story wood frame structure, nothing showing upon arrival  
L5 has command 
 

         Narrative:     
device at fault coming from vacant unit, 1st floor, unknown  
cause, resident advised. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-891-IN 
 
                0044 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0057 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0117 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

89 year old male experiencing chest pain and tightness, arm  
tingling and numbness.  positive for flu and pneumonia 
 

         Narrative:     
S11and S4 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 and L5 responded  
ALS 4 responded from Acton 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting one to Emerson ALS on board S/M 0.0 
 

         Narrative:     
E/m 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-892-IN 
 
                0813 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0826 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
 
                0845 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                0851 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 071POMPOSI] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 



                1046 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for his wife that has fallen on  
the back entrance of the residence. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/E19/E14/S9 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 11:05 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 6.8 at 11:17 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-893-IN 
 
                1054 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1101 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request to speak with Officer regarding on going  
issues with phone calls.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 spoke with party who would just like this logged.  
 

 
                1237 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1252 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                1300 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1309 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1315 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + HARTLEY RD 
 
                1316 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    239804AC 
       Refer To Accident:    239804AC 
 
                1333 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1353 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUMMER HILL GLEN 
         Narrative:     

Mutual aid ambulance request for Maynard. Elderly male with  
UTI. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to emerson.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m 5.8  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-894-IN 
 
                1432 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1521 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + CROSS ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a bag on concrete on the side of the road.  
Confirmed it was not in the roadway. Will contact Highway  
Dept.  
 



 
                1608 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    FAXON DR 
         Narrative:     

Follow up from previous call 
 

 
                1622 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1628 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

Possible DMV reported.  
 

         Narrative:     
11 Spoke with the RO. They just pulled over to make a phone  
call. No services needed 
 

 
                1644 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1647 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LIBRARY HILL RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                1659 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                1812 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ELM RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

Lincoln PD have a wallet in their possession that belongs to  
a resident of our town. No Phone number in house for this  
party. We will attemopt to make contact at the residence 
 

         Narrative:     
Contact made, Party advised to reach out to Lincoln PD  
directly 
 

 
                2015 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller requests Police assistance with getting his 7yr  
old child to cooperate with him and get in the car to go  
home.  
 

         Narrative:     
Service rendered 
 

 
                2032 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + BRADLEY LN 
         Narrative:     

Verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                2125 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reports her roomate took soem of her belongings and  
left the house after an argument.  
 

         Narrative:     
Party Believs he may have drove to his friends house in  
Brighton. Officers will reach out to Brighton PD 
 

 
                2240 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

life alert activation with no response/call back.   
requesting EMS 



 
         Narrative:     

S4 and S5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidental. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-895-IN 
 
                2328 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
 
For Date: 10/21/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0146 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POST OFFICE - ELM RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller stated he heard car accelerating and loud crash, went  
outside to find broken utility pole in road. 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S5 responded 
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed pole is broken, transformer and wires down in  
road.  Pole west of #32 
 
 

         Narrative:     
Police requesting fire on scene,  HLP notified 
 

         Narrative:     
power will be shut down to Maynard line during repair 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-66-AC 
 
                0150 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

Broken utility pole Police requesting Fire 
 

         Narrative:     
transformers, wires and pole down.  potential hit and run.   
HLP notified 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-896-IN 
 
                0453 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 40] STOW POST OFFICE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

fire alarm box trouble due to power being shut down by HLP  
S4 confirmed no trouble at this location 
 

 
                0456 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 156] STOW CAFE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

alarm going off due to power outage confirmed power outage  
with alarm company no need for response. 
 

 
                0457 ALARM, BURGLAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 159GREAT] CITIZENS SAVING BANK - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Bank alarm and camera outage, confirmed outage with alarm  
company no need for response 
 

 
                0638 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

lift assist 
 



      Refer To Fire Case:    23-897-IN 
 
                0837 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
 
                0916 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + ELM RIDGE RD 
 
                0948 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0951 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
 
                0959 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1047 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1108 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    SAWMILL RD 
 
                1317 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    PINE POINT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting her husband who is having trouble  
breathing.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS Transporting to EH. S/M 0.0 E/M 11.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-898-IN 
 
                1529 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NORTH SHORE DR + HALE RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports a tree branch on a wire. E14 Responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Called HLP. Branch removed.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-899-IN 
 
                1535 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Stow Girl Scout touring the Police Department.  
 

 
                1600 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1720 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports they are not able to get in contact with the  
van driver, that is driving a pateint of theirs. Last know  
address, town of Acton.  
 

         Narrative:     
Town of Acton & Boxboro have been notified.  
 

         Narrative:     
Both towns conducted area searches. Van was not located.  
 

         Narrative:     
Van located in the area of 189 South Acton Rd 
 

 
                1724 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    ELLIOT DR 
 
                1736 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

Van located. See Call #14401 



 
         Narrative:     

Van off the road. Will require tow. Called CBK 
 

         Narrative:     
Van Towed by CBK 
 

 
                2006 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                2008 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                2027 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2032 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                2043 ANIMAL GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD + FARM RD 
         Narrative:     

caller reports hitting a dear. They are not sure if the dear  
is still in the road. 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked. GOA 
 

 
                2055 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 400HUDSON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - HUDSON RD 
 
                2059 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2111 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                2127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                2134 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2143 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports an erratic operator. Stated the car drove  
over his neighbors lawn at a high rate of seed.  
 

         Narrative:     
White Pond, Hastings & Track Rd, all searched, negative  
findings. 
 

         Narrative:     
Area checked. GOA 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-181-OF 
 
                2207 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BROOKMILL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request medical response for his friend, who is  
having chect pain. E19, R17 Responding  
 

         Narrative:     
No EMS Service. Patient refusal 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-900-IN 
 
                2334 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     



FD request tone out for investigation of leaking oil tank. 
 

         Narrative:     
L2 reports tanl has been temporarily fixed, oil cleaned up.  
homeowner advised to call oil company in the morning for a  
repair.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-901-IN 
 
 
For Date: 10/22/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0019 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                0024 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD + GREAT RD 
 
                0131 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
 
                0339 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] HOWARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request mututal aid for a potential B&E. 
 

 
                0729 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for ger husband who is dizzy.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS transporting to MH S/M 0.0 E/M 5.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-902-IN 
 
                0756 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                0821 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0848 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                1022 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a female party who is passed out.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS transporting to EH S/M 98.0 E/M 108.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-903-IN 
 
                1119 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

open 911 call with noting heard. no answer upon call back. 
 

 
                1130 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1223 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1253 911 ABANDONED/ERROR No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

abandoned 911 call. Upon call back spoke with a female party  
who stated accidental by cell phone. 
 

 
                1313 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 



 
                1328 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with Medication disposal. 
 

 
                1417 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1425 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a dog that normally doesnt bark and is  
barking today for the past hour.  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 checked the house and the homeowner was contacted who  
stated he left the dog outside for some fresh air.  
 

 
                1528 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in, found a wallet in the roadway. Reached out & left a  
voice mail for the owner of the wallet.  
 

 
                1621 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    NEAR 255 - HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

10/22/2023 1713 Highest speed observed was 43mph in a 40mph  
zone. 
 

 
                1641 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HASTINGS ST 
 
                1652 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HERITAGE LN 
 
                1653 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Party from call# 14461. came in to pick up lost wallet. 
 

 
                1659 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD + BARTON RD 
 
                1733 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1854 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a black car drove by his house 4-5 times at a  
high rate of speed.  
 

         Narrative:     
Area searched GOA 
 

 
                1913 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Maynard PD received a call from a resident in their town,  
reporting what they believed to be gun shots coming from our  
town.  
 

         Narrative:     
Received a call back from Maynard. This has been confirmed  
as fireworks.  
 

 
                1923 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 



 
                1931 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1948 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
 

 

 


